
RESIDENT INPUT SUMMARY 

Ed Reidy, Superintendent of Parks 

3/15/18 to 4/25/18 

Old Business  

   

 2/15 – A note from a Lighthouse Pointe resident was received asking for a controlled 

burn to the area around the Frankfort Township Event Center in order to deter coyotes. 

 2/21 – A voicemail message was left at Landings Pointe. 

 3/15 – I spoke with a staff member of the Township Senior Housing and a 

message was left for the neighbor. 

 4/20 – The controlled burn project began, and the second burn at Lighthouse 

Pointe is scheduled for 4/26. 

 

 
 
 
 

 3/1 – A call was received by the front desk in regard to a broken tree branch in 

Lighthouse Pointe.  

 3/1 - I looked at the branch that afternoon and estimated there was approximately 

20% of the original wood still holding the branch to the tree, now resting in the 

crown of branches. I looked for property markers to identify if the tree was on 

FSPD property or the neighbor’s property, as it is located in a thick wooded area. 

I spoke with the neighbor who initiated the call and thanked her for making us 

aware of the situation. 

 3/2 – Jim Randall and I gave the tree and area a visual inspection. Direction was 

given to identify the property line. 

 3/2 – I contacted the original surveyor of the park, MGA2 to re-locate the line. 

 3/16 – The property line was located and confirmed the tree was ours. Prices were 

requested from different tree companies.  

 4/13 – The tree was cut down. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
New Business  

 

 4/10 – A Lighthouse Pointe resident called to let us know that if she has to pick up after 

her dog we should have to pick up after the geese. I let her know we would try to do a 

better job blowing off the paths, but that it is difficult to keep up. She was happy to hear 

about this Resident Input Summary and that her complaint would be read by the 

Executive Director and Board of Commissioners. 

 Coincidentally, Bill O’Shea, Assistant Superintendent of Parks, is looking at a 

used ridable sweeper unit for sale 4/26.  

 4/12 – A Lighthouse Pointe resident called to report an aggressive acting beaver. 

 4/13 – I met with the resident and walked the area where the animal was seen 

(both sides of the canal, twice). Some evidence of feeding was observed, but no 

lodging, and no actual beavers were observed. 

 4/13 – A Lighthouse Pointe resident sent a note thanking us for the brush mowing that 

was done in preparation for the controlled burn started on 4/20.  

 4/13 – A Lighthouse Pointe neighbor called in regard to a tree in the woods behind her 

home that was leaning over and she thought was dangerous. 

 4/14 - I observed the leaning tree. I called the resident and let her know I have 

seen it, and we would cut it to lay it safely on the ground.  

 4/19 – Maintenance staff dropped the tree and cut it into a few pieces to lay safely 

on the ground. 

 

 

 

 


